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Introduction 

Welcome to the 2018-2019 Victorian Inter-School Cycling Series. 

This is the third round of seven races, consisting of a kermesse on 

The Tan, at the Royal Botanical Garden. The circuit is located in 

Melbourne CBD.  

This event is coordinated by Cycling Victoria. 

 

Event Location 

The registration area is located just off Domain Road between 

Domain Road and Birdwood Avenue. The CV marquee is shown on 

the top left hand corner of the Map on page 7. 

 

Parking 

Parking is limited along Domain Road. Some parking can be found on 

the local residential streets, please observe any parking restriction 

that are in place. Paid car parking is available in the CBD. 

 

Entries 

All individual entries must be made on EntryBoss. On the day entries 

will not be permitted due to the use of transponders. 

 

Registration 

Upon arrival at the event village, riders must visit registration to 

check their name off and receive their number and transponder. 

Riders must register at least 30 minutes before the start of their 

race. Registration will open at 10:45am. 
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Bib Numbers 

Two bib numbers must be attached to the lower part of the jersey, 

with a hand-width space between. Numbers must be returned at 

the end of the event. 

 

Transponders 

This event will be electronically timed. Riders must fit a transponder 

to their bike forks, as shown below. Riders will be supplied with two 

cable ties, extra cable ties are available. It is recommended that 

entrants bring their own pliers to remove the transponder at the end 

of the event. Transponders must be returned at the end of the 

event. Riders returning transponders to Cycling Victoria after the 

event will be charged a $40 administration fee. Lost or damaged 

transponders will result in a $140 charge invoiced to the rider. 
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Toilets 

Toilets are a short walk along Domain Road opposite the Domain 

Brasserie. Other toilets are located near the botanical garden 

nursery. 

 

Event Start Time and Distances 

12:15pm   4.1km (One Lap) 

Groups will set off, under neutral, in this order 

Junior Male A  

Junior Male B 

Junior Male C and Junior Female 

 

12:35pm  8.2km (Two Laps) 

Groups will set off, under neutral, in this order 

Senior Male A 

Senior Male B 

Senior Male C  

Senior Male D and Senior Female 

1:00pm 

Presentations 
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Emergency Contact 

Steven Nicol – Cycling Victoria, 0435219838 

 

Food and Drink 

A range of food and drink options will be available at the botanical 

gardens, for the final round of the Herald-Sun Tour. 

 

First Aid/Medical 

Medical support will be provided by St John’s. A mobile medical team 

will be on course at all times to attend to any medical issues. 

 

Thank You 

All participants please remember to thank the event volunteers and 

personnel. Without their help, you can not have a safe, fair and 

enjoyable event. Results will be provided with assistance from Sports 

Service Technology. Officiating will be led by commissaire Jamie 

Hanson.  

Please remember to take all of your waste with you and respect the 

quiet enjoyment of the other park users and local residents.  

Finally, thank you for participating in the VICS series. I hope that the 

series provides friendly competition and an enjoyable experience. 
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Map 

  

Please note: VICS riders will only be completing one or two laps. 

 

 

Please allow for traffic around the gardens and limited parking in the 

area. 

 


